
Proctor Beaver Pond Committee 
Regular Meeting 

June 5, 2019 
 

6:30 pm 
 

Attending: Ray Beyette, Bruce Baccei, Greg Gallus, Kim Matcalfe, Tim Covey, Carrie Dougherty 
Patrick Arkinson, Dale Christie  
 
Ray Beyette opened the meeting. 
 
Patrick Arkinson has concerns about whether the pond has the infrastructure to support all the 
things the committee would like to do.  Has concerns that it is the local residents that have been 
doing all the mowing. Teens have been trashing the pond area. The No Fishing near Swimmers 
when present. The Sheriff needs to be patrolling the area more.  
 
There is some discussion about who owns some of the property around the pond. There is a 
dispute about who owns the property, Omya or the Town. 
 
Carrie Dougherty says that at night that is when the north end park gets active. Perhaps next 
year before the spring a notice should go out to the High School about be8ing respectful. 
 
Kim Metcalle moves we approve minutes from last meeting, Greg Gallus seconded, approved. 
 
Ray has two more picnic tables for the north end. 
 
Ray says that Tim Covey is one of the people who have been cutting brush.  All said he was 
doing a great job. 
 
Ray is hoping to get some people to show up Saturday to clean up the pond. 
 
The fishing derby is still something we are hoping to see happen. 
 
The state will be inspecting the Beaver Pond dam. 
 
Ray ordered lumber to build a dock.  There was misunderstanding when the lumber was 
ordered. It will be built at his house in two sections and moved. Two floats were received from 
Bomoseen.   Tim Covey said he could help with this if it after a certain time Friday 
 
Looking for chains to make sure the tables get cemented down. 
 
Carrie asked about the trails and Ray said it was in the hands of Dale Christie. The Rotary from 
Rutland City has committed to clearing trails at the pond. 
 
Dale asked the public about a name for the north end. Most people expressed naming the North 
End after Gordy Anderson. 
 
Ray wants the Deputy to check out the pond more often.  Asked about a constable.  Bruce 
explained about how the contract for the sheriff reads. 
 
Greg asked about the fallen trees and how to get rid of them. The state has made it clear that 
the trees are to be left for fish habitat. 
 
Ray moved to adjourn the meeting and Tim seconded, so moved.    


